
Welcome to the last week of Term 2! How amazing that 
we are halfway through our year. It’s been interesting 
to think back on all the fun learning opportunities that 
have happened throughout this first semester. Our Prep 
students look like they’ave been here forever and our 
Year 6s have enjoyed their last St Peter’s camp!

St Peter’s Feast Day & Baptism Mass - Friday 23rd June
This Friday, the last day of Term, we will celebrate St 
Peter’s Feast Day with a special whole school Mass at St 
Kilian’s Church at 9.45am. We then invite all families back 
to school for a lovely morning tea. 

Learning Expo - Friday 23rd June 
Following on from our morning tea will be our Leaning 
Expo - where ALL students showcase their Term 2 
learning. What a brilliant way to end the term! School will 
finish at 2.15pm on Friday.

Reports
Semester One written reports will be sent home this 
week. Please contact your child’s class teacher if you 
would like to discuss the report. You will also have an 
opportunity to discuss your child’s progress at the 
Learning conversations in Term 3.

Big Question
This week’s big question is “Why do we have rules?”. 
You’ll find more information about this on the wellbeing 
page of this newsletter.  

Winter Uniform
Term 3 is winter uniform. Please see the office if you 
need any of the following items for your child. 

Uniform orders will be fulfilled on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays when possibe. 

Hello families, 
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Good afternoon families
Welcome to Term 4!
What an amazing first week back we had last week. 
Thank you. Almost every child was here every day! We 
ask that all families make a really big effort to get every 
child here every single day this term as it is our goal to 
have every child read to at least one adult every day as 
we have missed listening to them all so much. Please 
help us by having your child at school every day.

Prep teaching news
As you are aware Lauren White replaced Erin Garside 
in the Prep room (Mummumburra) on a Monday and 
Tuesday last term. Lauren is going to continue this term 
as sadly, Erin Garside will not be returning to St Peter’s. 
We wish Erin all the very best for the future and know 
that Lauren will do an amazing job continuing teaching 
Mummumburra with Olivia.

Hats
Please remember that everyone needs a SCHOOL HAT 
every day this term. Please call the office to purchase 
a new one if you can’t find the old one, or it no longer 
fits. If a child does not have a hat they will be asked to 
play under the COLA.

Important Dates
There are several important dates coming up this term. 
We have a couple of Public Holidays and two School 
Closure Days, we have some big events planned and 
a couple that we are still unsure of - we ask that you 
please keep an eye on the calendar of events in the 
Newsletter and on the Website.

Cancellations
We also have a couple of cancellations due to ongoing 
Covid Restrictions: 
We will no longer be able to provide Swimming lessons 
for the Prep, 1s & 2s as only Outdoor pools are 
currently open and our lessons for the little ones are 
held indoors. Please be aware then, over summer, that 
your child has not had their usual lessons just prior to 
the season and be especially mindful of their ability 
whenever you take them to the water.

The 3/4 and 5/6 Camps will still not go ahead. We 
know that regional Victoria is allowed to have camps, 
but we no longer have any bookings as ours were 
scheduled to go ahead earlier in the year. Both the 3/4s 
and 5/6s will hold special activity days for the students 
later in the term to help fulfil some of the goals of their 
camps - building resilience, developing social skills and 
having fun to name a few.

End of Year Celebrations
We are still unsure what our End of Year Celebrations 
will look like. If the restrictions stayed as they are now, 
we would not be able to have either our Mass or Take-
away dinner back at school. We will let you know as we 
get closer to the end of year what we will be able to do.

Prep Transitions 
Currently we are still planning on having our 4 Transition 
Days for our 2021 Prep students. We are able to do this 
because we have a small number of students and we 
can spread out in our spaces. The dates will be listed 
below. The children come to school for about an hour 
to meet the other children starting next year and to 
get to know the school. These transition times are a 
vital part of helping them settle in and be comfortable 
in our space. Luckily we have many siblings of current 
students starting next year so they will be able to help 
all the new children.

Year 7 Transition
At this stage 2021 Year 7 students are not able to 
have their normal Transition Days at the secondary 
schools. This is due to the large number of students and 
parents involved in entering secondary school. Some 
of the colleges have 300 students starting, so you can 
imagine how difficult it would be to keep socially distant 
in these circumstances. We are currently working with 
the secondary schools to see what/how they can offer 
some transition sessions that look different to normal. 
Again, we will let you know when we have further 
information.

Book Week Celebration
Our Book Week was postponed earlier in the year as 
we were in the middle of remote learning. We have 
rescheduled it for Week 3 - October 19 - 22. (23rd is a 
Public Holiday).
We will have our Dress Up Day on Thursday the 
22nd of October. We ask that you don’t go out and 
spend money on a costume, but that you get creative 
with what you have at home to celebrate a favourite 
book or story or character. 
We will also have the Book Fair - but again it will look 
a little bit different. This time the kids will visit the 
Fair and complete their ‘wish list’ then the purchasing 
is done online at home. The Book Fair will run later in 
the term (last 2 weeks of November). If you have any 
questions, please call the office.

A moment in Prayer
October is the Month of the Rosary. It is a special time 
to pray the Rosary to ask Mary to bless us and pray for 
us to her son, Jesus. We encourage you all to think of 
some special intentions and special people and say the 
Hail Mary with your children and families.

Hail Mary, full of Grace,
The Lord is with you.
Blessed are you among women 
And Blessed is the Fruit of your womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God,
Pray for us sinner now
And at the hour of our death.
Amen.

Stay safe, God bless, Jen & Mick

Mumumburra Hunter, Lea & Sophia
Duan Remy, Katarina, Ketisha, Malarndirri 
Mur Murra Kyeta
Balam-balam Paitynn, Francis & Phoebe 
Wirrap Dom & Rebel
Guwak Whole class
Banya Oscar
Ngana-nganity Brooklyn, Imogen, Harley
Enviro Mur Murra
PE Lucas
Music Ketisha and Madi

CO-PRINCIPALS AWARD

AWARDS
Term 2 Week 8  

Co-Principal Award
Last week’s Co-Principal 
award went to Penny for 
consistently showing all 4 
School Values. She is kind 
and considerate and helps 
others out whenever she 
can. Well done Penny. 
 

A moment in Prayer
Dear God,
Please bless the students who will celebrate the 
Sacrament of Baptism this Friday. Guide them and 
their families in their lives and help them to know your 
everlasting love. Amen

God Bless, Jen & Jeremy

THIS IS THE 
LAST WEEK TO BRING 
IN YOUR BREAD BAGS 

Prep 2024
Our enrolments for 2024 
are open! If you have a child 
you would like to attend 
St Peter’s for Prep in 2024 
please contact the office 
as soon as possible. If you 
have any friends or family 
looking to enrol a child for 
2024 please have them get 
in touch we’d love to hear 
from them. 

Girls
Long sleeve green polo shirt
Pinafore Dress & green tights
Rugby jumper or 
Zip-up fleece jacket.
Green trackpants 

Boys
Long sleeve green polo shirt
Grey Long pants 
Rugby jumper or 
Zip-up fleece jacket.
Green trackpants 

4. MEET

6.

2.

LOOK
Our learning walk is a great opportunity to
come and see how we do things at St.
Peter's. Or you can make an appointment
to have a look around the school, meet
our co-principals, staff and students and
collect an enrolment information pack. 

1.

APPLY

 PATHWAY TO 
ST. PETER’S

Fill out and return an
application for enrolment
form, available at the school
office or on the school website. 

3. ENROL  
We will be in touch and request
some more information if you would
like to proceed with enrolment 

We will arrange a time for you
and your child to come in and
meet the co-principals for a chat.

5. ACCEPT
Enrolment is confirmed in
writing by the end of Term 2.  

TRANSITION
Transition sessions will be held in
Term 4. Children come along and
spend time in the classroom and
parents attend information
sessions. You will be notified of
these dates in writing. 



You can always find this calendar on the home page of our website

 Ecological 
STEWARDSHIP      PROJECT

Tuesday - 3/4 Wirrap
Wednesday - Duan

 Thursday - 5/6 Banya

DJAK-TJARRA
WHO’S AT

THIS WEEK

Catholic 
IDENTITY

The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ

Something to Think About
How do you live out your Christian values each day? 

Do people know you are a person of faith by the actions 
and words you speak? How can you give God honour 

in your daily life? Lord, I ask you for the courage and 
the opportunity to be active in my community, and to 

make it a growth-point of Christian living.

The Story
Jesus still calls, as he called the twelve, to 

continue the loving ministry of Jesus in the world. 
At baptism, we receive the water of God’s love 

and the oil of service, completed in confirmation, 
marriage and ordination. The needs of God’s people 
are as great today as then. In a world of addiction, 

suicide, confusion, poverty, injustice and many 
other big needs, Jesus still looks and sees people 

‘like sheep without a shepherd’. He calls each of us, 
male and female, young and old into his service.

The Scriptures ~ Matthew 9:36-10:8
Jesus went about all the cities and villages, teaching 

in their synagogues, and proclaiming the good 
news of the kingdom, and curing every disease and 
every sickness. When he saw the crowds, he had 

compassion for them, because they were harassed 
and helpless, like sheep without a shepherd. Then 

he said to his disciples, The harvest is plentiful, but 
the labourers are few; therefore ask the Lord of the 
harvest to send out labourers into his harvest. Then 
Jesus summoned his twelve disciples and gave them 

authority over unclean spirits, to cast them out, 
and to cure every disease and every sickness. but 
go rather to the lost sheep of the house of Israel. 

As you go, proclaim the good news, the kingdom of 
heaven has come near. Cure the sick, raise the dead, 
cleanse the lepers, cast out demons. You received 

without payment; give without payment.

Don’t forget to drop 
off your Bread Bags

to the office or 
Djak-tjarra.



The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ

We’ve got good new 
about food 

boxes, thanks to 
The ONE BOX and 

Foodshare Bendigo, 
this service will 

recommence on the 
first Friday of term 3!   

Every morning 
from 8:30am 

in the Djak-tjarra

This week at school we are discussing 
“Why do we have rules?”
Sometimes it can feel like rules are in place 
just to control, annoy us or stop us having fun.  
This week we are looking at how rules can help 
us feel safe and learn by keeping our school 
values: 
care for self, 
care for others, 
care for learning and 
care for the environment.
You might like to have a conversion with your 
child about why you have rules at home too?   

Every family’s rules will be different. Your family 
rules will be influenced by what is important to 
you, your situation and your child’s maturity 
and needs.  

At school our rules are:
• say exactly what behaviour we expect – for 
example, ‘We use kind words at St Peter’s’
• easy for children to understand – for 
example, ‘Use a quiet voice inside’
• tell children what to do, rather than what not 
to do – for example, ‘Keep your room space 
tidy by packing your things away’ rather than 
‘Don’t be messy’.

The Australian Parenting Website, Raising 
Children Network, recommends these same 
three steps for communicating rules to your 
child at home.  

If you would like more information check out 
the Raising Children Network 
https://raisingchildren.net.au/preschoolers/
behaviour/rules-consequences/family-rules



A SAMPLE OF GRADE 5/6 
WRITING PIECES 

Subway is better than maccas

Subway is better than maccas because it’s healthier 
and you can make your own sandwiches, wraps, salads 
and more. At Subway you can get freshly cooked food. 

Subway is better because there is a wider variety of 
drinks. At Subway there is less fat in your foods. The food 
is fresher and healthier. It helps you stay fit and healthy. 

Not only can you choose from veggies and salads but 
you can also get different types of bread. Being healthy 
is important, it helps to get fit and being fit helps you do 
everyday activities. If you take care of your health you 

won’t have to go to the hospital. If you eat healthy you’ll 
stay healthy and won’t get sick. This is why Subway is 

better than maccas. 
-Bella

I  think subway is better than Maccas 
 

I know Subway is healthier than 
mcdonalds. Also at subway you can 

make your own sandwiches,cooked food. 
Again subway is better because there is 
a wider variety of drinks .Of course when 
you order a sandwich or wrap at subway 
you can choose what goes in it .Subway 

is way better than McDonalds . 
-Imogen

 Why subway 
better than 
mcdonalds   

      
Subway is better 
than mcdonalds 

subway is heathier 
than mcdonalds. 

At subway you can 
make your own 

sandwiches, wraps 
salads and get 

freshly cooked food 
there is a wider 

variety of drinks. 
When you order or 
a wrap at subway 
you get to choose

-Jason

Subway is way 
healthier!

Thirdly, Subway 
provides fresh 

food every 
day. Fresh food 

is important 
because it 

has the most 
nutrients and 
better taste. 
It would be 

unprofessional to 
sell any mouldy 
food. On the 

other hand fresh 
food helps us 

stay healthy. This 
is why fresh food 

is important.
-Zayvieah

Subway is Healthier!

Firstly i think Subway is healthier than mc donalds.Also 
at Subway there’s lees fats in their foods.The food you 
get to choose from is fresher and healthier.There are 
more healthy options such as vegetables, sales and 

other types of breads to choose from being healthy is 
important it helps to get fit and being fit helps you do 
everyday activities. Finally if you eat healthy you live 
longer and won’t get sick. As you can see this is why 

Subway is healthier than mc donalds.
- Elvis

Subway is healthier!

 Subway is better than McDonalds. Subway 
is healthier than McDonalds. In fact at 

subway you can make your own sandwiches 
,wraps , salads and more.  Besides at 

subway you can get freshly cooked food . 
Of course subway  is better because there 
is a wider variety of drinks. When you order 
a sandwich or wraps at subway you get to 
choose what goes in it . Again subway is 

way better than McDonalds .
-Brooklyn

Go for Subway

Subway is better and this way.of course subway is better than 
mcdonalds.subway is healthier than mcdonalds.at subway you 
can make your own sandwiches,warps ,salad and more!again 
subway you can get freshly cooked food.besides subway is 
better because there is a wider variety of drink.for example 
you order a sandwich or wrap at subway you get to choose 

what goes in it.subway is way better then mcdonalds.
-Ethan

Subway is better than maccas

Subway is healthier than maccas. At subway you can 
make your own sandwiches, wraps,salads and more. 

At the subway you can also get freshly cooked 
food. Subway is better because there are way more 
drink choses. When you order a sandwich or wrap or 
whatever at subway you get to choose everything 
that goes in it. Subway is way better than maccas.

-Amelia


